TREASURER’S REPORT

FISCAL YEAR – 2013/2014
The United Church of Ludlow had another good year from October 1, 2013 to September 30, 2014.  A projected net loss of almost $11,400.00 came in as a loss of only slightly over $2,800.  The transfer of Community Garden funds, which had been held in our bank account, accounted for $700 of that total.  Higher fuel costs and a decrease in offerings received make up the balance of that deficit.  Although offerings did exceed projections by about $3,600, this was less than the previous fiscal year.  Thank you to all of you.
As of October 29, 2014, Estimates of Giving (EOG) are approximately $35,000, which is less than the previous year’s EOG.  For all of you who have submitted your Estimates of Giving forms, thank you for your early response.
Fuel costs for FY 2014 were contracted at a fixed rate and are again contracted at a fixed rate for the upcoming fiscal year.  Due to the longer and colder winter, actual usage of Fuel (oil and propane) exceeded last year’s projected amount by $730.
This year, the Church funds are held in three separate accounts:
1. General Fund – Berkshire Bank checking account

2. Building Fund – Peoples’ United Bank checking account

3. LP Financial Funds

Next year, three (3) “Special Funds”; Choir, Heifer and Discretionary, will be part of the General Fund; the Treasurer maintains discrete fund account records for each fund.  The board voted this year to turn the funds belonging to the Community Garden over to the Community Garden to be maintained by the group. The Agan Window Fund continues to be contained in the Building Fund Account, but has a separate account sheet.
The Executive Board looked at recent trends in the Sentinel Account and decided to transfer the funds to LP Financial mixed funds.  Over the period from October 1, 2013 through September 30, 2014, there was net increase of about $2,500.   
We are again projecting a deficit for the coming year of about $12,250.  Our income is based on offerings and donations.  We prepare the budget based on EOG forms and estimates based on other offerings and donations from the previous year.  I pray that our members and friends are able to continue with their abounding generosity.  

The Agan Estate lawsuit was settled this year and the Church portion of the estate was $126,000.  This money is held in the Building Fund and will be used for capital projects for the Church.  We recently had a capital needs assessment done by a firm that specializes in this area.  The Trustees will be evaluating the report and the suggestions for needed work and will set up a prioritized list to present to the Executive Board and congregation.
To the best of my knowledge, the following Treasurer’s Annual Report is accurate.







Respectfully submitted,







Lisha Klaiber, Treasurer

